PO. Bax 8188 " P.O. Box 7168, Surulere,

Lagos, Migeria
Pasadena, Ti TTo0B-8188
as;;,hmz. ;;? 3?1_4109] (0803-700-8703 or 0BO3-T0M-0721)

b ” Waebsite: www.hokett.org
E-mail address: aehoketi@aol.com Whattsapp: +233 244 151345

REV. DORIS A. HOKETT
MISSIONARY EVANGELIST
since 1966

June, 2020
Dear Special Friends,

Good evening on this Wednesday, June 10, 2020. I'm in Texas, where I've been since the last week in
March, when | came in from the country of Tanzania. | was ministering in several countries in East Africa
at that time, as | always do at that time of the year, when the coronavirus began disrupting the whole
world.

| couldn’t get back to Nigeria, where | live, because the airports in many countries began to close. So |
came to the U.S., and I'm still here. Please pray with me that the international airports will open again
soon, so | can get back to Nigeria, and to Ghana, in July.

You’ve been in my thoughts and prayers during this time of lockdowns, closure of churches, shops,
restaurants, schools, etc., that God would protect you and your family, your church, your business, etc.

Thanks so very much for praying for me here, and continuing to give your offerings for the ministry.
You’re a blessing, and | praise God for every one of you, all over the world today. Please keep praying for
me, especially for God’s anointing, God’s provision, God’s protection, and God’s strength.

Several weeks ago, a dear friend brought his nice car for me to use while I’'m here! The company
where he works gave him a company truck to go back and forth to work. Pray with me for God’s
blessings to be all over his life, and his family!

Our big annual International Service and Supper took place last week, here in Pasadena, Texas. It's
always on the first Friday in June every year for many years. We had a great time, and were blessed.

The miracles continue, for instance, in East Africa, where | was ministering in February and March, |

saw people healed, and heard many testimonies. A man’s blood was healed in Tanzania when | prayed,
and a little girl testified that Jesus healed her heart last year, because of prayer that day in Kenya. A lady
in Uganda was so sick and weak, when she came to a service. The next day, she was strong and well!

The churches we’re helping to build in northern Ghana are getting finished, one by one, and | give all
the glory to God! All the work has continued during the COVID-19 pandemic, as the pastors have been
able to get the building materials, the vehicles have been available to carry them to where they’re
needed, and the people have been very much ready to build the churches. It’s a blessing!

During April and May, plus now in June, we’ve been working on churches in the towns of Gbimsi,
Naiyoko, Kunkwa No. 1, Gbangkoni, Kukpalgu, etc. The people have plastered walls, done the flooring,
windows, doors, etc. Some have put in the wiring, ceiling fans, etc.

At Kukpalgu, they’'ve completely finished, and they’re ready for a big dedication in August! Pray for
the four churches that will be dedicated in August, at Biu, Gbimsi, Kpalsi (in Tamale), and Kukpalgu.




We've also finished village churches at Zanguwa, Kasape, and Konchin-Gbeeruk, plus the one at Binde
(Church No. 92), which is almost finished, praise God!

There are several more churches needing help to put a roof on right now, and then finish in the
villages and towns in northern Ghana, as soon as the funds are available. If YOU would like to have a
part, please let me know! People there are praying, and you can help to put a smile on their faces!

This is the month of June, and it begins with a “).” But the word, “JOY,” also begins with a “J,” too!
I’'m praying for YOU to have a lot of JOY in the month of JUNE, in the name of Jesus! Remember, “The
joy of the Lord is your strength,” (Nehemiah 8:10).

Love, Doris Hokett



